Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

November 30, 2000 

201A Mc Elhaney Conference Room 

3:15 pm 

Members present: M. Sadler, R. Soni, W. Foran, J. Hanson, G. Wilson 

C. Young, B. Carter, M. Swinker 

Excused: C. Zoni, L. Feldman 

Minutes from November 16, 2000 were approved on a Wilson/Swinker motion. 

On a Wilson/Young motion, approved, LBST 499 The Battle for Perfection, Dr. Susan Dahlheimer. A few editorial changes were recommended including the correct semester hours and to consider using the word "people" instead of women in the catalog description. Enrollment for LBST students will be discussed with the department chair. 

Discussed GEOG 261 Geography of Wine resulting in a number of issues that need clarified: 

1) What is meant by "role of wine in religion"? 

2) Field trip costs -what options are available if student is unable to afford cost of trip; perhaps the trip needs mentioned in the catalog description 

3) Resources -who purchases the wine for learning about quality wine and for classroom identification quiz? 

4) Is wine tasting done only at the vineyard, or in the classroom as well? 

5) Cover sheet -needs to include the Liberal Studies category for which the course is intended 
6) Continued discussion about it's focus as an advocacy course  


M. Sadler will discuss these issues with Dr. Sechrist, will confer with Jeff Miller about alcohol related courses, and will attempt to contact East Stroudsburg for advise on how they manage alcohol consumption issues in their course. 

On a Carter/Foran motion, approved BIOL 119 Emerging Diseases for inclusion as a non- laboratory science with some minor revisions. Class meetings need to appear as weeks rather than classes; verify that the liberal studies checklist was completed as intended; there is no mention of resources and this issue will need clarified for the UWUCC. Course is on the UWUCC docket; our approval will be forwarded. 

Discussed the request from Nursing & Allied Health Professions department for BS students to be exempt from the Health & Wellness requirement since the content is taught within the major field of study. There was some discussion about the department proposing their own variation of Health & Wellness course designed to address the needs of their majors. The committee tabled action on the request until sample Health & Wellness syllabi are reviewed and compared to the objectives identified in the proposal and a letter of acknowledgement/support from HPED is forwarded. 

Adjourned at 4:3 5 pm 

